Minutes of the Miles City Council   
    
The Miles City Council held its regular meeting on Monday, April 1, 2019 at 6:30 p.m. in the Miles City Hall with Mayor Sylvester Schwertner presiding.  Council members present were Jane Jeschke, Paul Sklenarik, Kirk Boatright, Casey McCartney and Larry Gilbert.  

There was no public comment.


Katrina Torres & Channing Balmes with the Miles Empowerment Association was here to give the council updates on the City Park.  


Council discussed the M.E.A.’s request for speed bumps or a speed limit change around the City Park.  No action was taken. 

Consent agenda items consisted of the minutes of the March 4, 2019 regular meeting, monthly finance reports, monthly employee pay reports and current bills.  Larry Gilbert made the motion to approve the consent agenda.  Jane Jeschke seconded.  Motion carried 5-0.
 

Under reports:  
Jason King gave the water superintendent report.  The city used 985,000 gallons from San Angelo and 1,195,000 gallons from wells.  The influent to the waste water treatment plant was 534,000 gallons.  Irrigated waste water used was 846,300 gallons. There were 6 water leaks, 
4 meters & 3 curb stops changed; 1water tap; 1 sewer tap and 5 sewer service calls.  
Police Chief Quentin Watkins gave the police department report.  There were 24 calls for service, 33 traffic stops, 30 citations & 3 warning. 
Amy Fischer gave the Municipal Court report.  There were 30 cases filed and 59 cases disposed.
Amy Fischer gave the City Secretary report customer needs.  4 water leaks on  meters; 2 complaints about loose dogs; 2 calls regarding residents wanting caliche or gravel in the City right-of-way; 1 complaint about no water pressure after a cut off valve was replaced; 1 water leak reported; 8 meter re-reads from the meter readings; 3 building permits and 3 sewer back up calls.
Amy Fischer gave the ordinance enforcement report.  There were 6 certified 10 day notice letters sent out on 4 junk vehicles.  3 of those vehicles have been removed.  
Council discussed repairs needed to the bridge located at 1st and Groves street.  Larry Gilbert made

a motion to hire Liberty Concrete & Construction to repair the bridge.  Kirk Boatright seconded.  Motion carried 5-0.


Council discussed the lighting in the back of the Weatherby Hall.  Paul Sklenarik made the motion to continue the new LED lighting in the back room.  Larry Gilbert seconded.  Motion carried 5-0.


Council discussed enforcement of substandard structures in the City limits.  No action was taken.

Council discussed the 2019 consumer price index adjustment to municipal telecommunications right-of-way access line rates.  No action was taken.


After discussion Jane Jeschke made the motion to hold a City election in November 2019 to reauthorize the local sales and use tax at the rate of ¼ of 1% to continue providing revenue for maintenance and repair of municipal streets.  Paul Sklenarik seconded.  Motion carried 5-0.


Next regular meeting is set for Monday, May 6, 2019 at 6:30 p.m. 


Larry Gilbert made the motion to adjourn.  Jane Jeschke seconded.  Motion carried 5-0. Council adjourned at 8:28 p.m.  

Respectfully submitted,     
Amy Fischer                                                                   Sylvester Schwertner   
City Secretary




          Mayor  

        
